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MassDOT’s Office of Transportation Planning is collaborating with the City of Quincy, the 
Massachusetts Bay Transportation Authority (MBTA), and the Massachusetts Department of 
Conservation and Recreation (DCR) to develop and evaluate potential future improvements to Route 
3A/Hancock Street in Quincy between the Neponset River Bridge and the Southern Artery. 

What is being done? 

This is a conceptual planning study looking at current transportation conditions on Route 3A/Hancock Street in 
Quincy, Massachusetts. The study team will assemble traffic data and use this to create a model of current and 
future travel conditions, which will be used to develop improvement recommendations. As this is a conceptual 
planning study, engineering plans will not be developed and there is no construction planned at this time. 

What is the study area? 

The study area for this effort 
extends along Route 
3A/Hancock Street from the 
Neponset River Bridge to the 
Southern Artery. The study 
team will also consider access 
to/from the MBTA Red Line 
stations (North Quincy and 
Wollaston), as well as 
interactions and operations at 
the northern intersection with 
Quincy Shore Drive. 

How can I find out more? 

Please visit the project website below for more details, to sign up for updates and email alerts, 
and to view the latest resources on the Quincy Route 3A/Hancock Street Transportation Improvement Study. 

MassDOT welcomes your input on current conditions and ideas about what could be done in the future. Email 
us using the address below. 

Project website: https://www.mass.gov/quincy-route-3ahancock-street-transportation-improvements-study 
Project email: planning@dot.state.ma.us 
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